SHAC Meeting
May 1, 2024

The fourth SHAC meeting of this school year will be held May 1, 2024, beginning at 4:00 in the
Brazos Elementary Library, 9814 Kibler St, Orchard, TX 77464.

The subjects to be discussed or considered or upon which any formal action may be taken are
listed below. Items do not have to be taken in the same order as shown on this meeting notice.

Old Business:

1. Kaila Williams, DSHS Director presented the results of their Community Health
Assessment and gave information on the many school education programs that the DSHS
offers.

2. The SHAC moved to have the Regional Dentist come back to Brazos Elementary. The
date is set for February 10, 2025. Permission slips will be sent home prior to the event.
Every student will have the opportunity to have a dental screening, sealant, and fluoride

treatments, as well as dental health education.

New Business:

1. Update on the required fentanyl training for children in grades 6-12 (Tucker’s Law).
2. No new OPT-in TEKS for health curriculum for the 2024-2025 school year.

3. Review of the Physical Education requirements for BISD.

a. Kindergarten-5th grade students are required to have, at a minimum, 135 hours a

week of physical education or recess per week.
i.  There are currently five 45 minute PE classes a week, plus about 30
minutes for recess. This requirement is being met.

b. Middle school students are required to enroll in PE or athletics for at least 4
semesters.

c. High school students are required to enroll in PE, athletics, or a substitute (such as

marching band) for at least one semester.



